
The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, March 07, 2022, in the Council 
Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall.  Mayor Ricky Morris called the 
meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

Councilman Ray led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The following council members answered roll call:  Richard Atchison, Don Belcher,
Lauren Kennamer, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.  Mavis Cohill and Larry Lowe were 
not present.

The minutes of the February 21, 2022, regular council meeting (mailed to the 
council members before this meeting) were reviewed.  Blake Ray made a motion 
to accept the minutes, as presented; Don Belcher seconded.  The motion passed 
with the following vote:  Richard Atchison, abstain; Don Belcher, yes; 
Lauren Kennamer, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

The February, 2022 Treasurer’s Report was presented by Councilwoman Lauren 
Kennamer, as follows:

GENERAL FUND Total Income: $187,025.20
Total Expense: $  65,254.86
Net Income: $121,770.34

Total Liquid Assets: $2,168.488.51

WATER WORKS Total Income: $38,092.75
Total Expense: $34,265.34
Net Income: $   3,827.41

Total Liquid Assets: $847,956.37

Checks were examined by the council members prior to the meeting.  Blake Ray 
made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Don Belcher seconded.  The 
motion passed with the following vote:  Melissa Rosetta, yes; Blake Ray, yes;
Lauren Kennamer, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Richard Atchison, yes.



Resolution Number 220307, 2022 Shelby County Hazard Mitigation Plan Update 
was the next item on the agenda.  Melissa Rosetta made a motion to adopt 
Resolution Number 220307; Lauren Kennamer seconded.  The motion passed 
with the following vote:  Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Lauren 
Kennamer, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

Mayor/Council Comment

The mayor stated we will be getting a new telephone system installed at Town 
Hall.  It will be $414.00 a month which is a little less than we are now paying.

The Annual Fire Department Safety Meeting will be held next Tuesday, March 15, 
7:00 P. M., at Lloyd’s Restaurant on Highway 280.  We will order when we get 
there with the choices being hamburger steak, fish, or chicken.  Baskets of onion 
rings will be on the tables.

The mayor has had a call about the possibility of putting some sort of plaque at 
Central Park honoring Howard Hill.

Blake Ray gave an update on the storm shelter.  Roger Perry has marked the 
sewer and water lines at the Fire Department meeting house.  The Safe-T Shelter 
representative will be here Thursday, March 17, at 11:00 A. M. for a site visit.
It might be a good idea to have a county representative here, as well.  
Richard Atchison is contacting Alabama Power about moving their line at the 
location.

Councilman Ray also reported lots of work has been done at Helms Park.  The 
infields have been improved, all the lights are now working, and practices are 
being held on Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday evenings.  New bases have been 
installed on the large field.

Councilwoman Rosetta said the Wilsonville World Games will be held at Helms 
Park, May 21.  The committee will be meeting Thursday.

Public Comment – There was none.



There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison 
made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Lauren Kennamer seconded, and the 
motion received unanimous approval.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 P. M.

___________________________-
Ricky Morris, Mayor

___________________________-
Attest


